Hansard & Papers > Legislative Council > 5 May 2009

Pornography
	Business - Deferred Answers, Questions Without Notice 


PORNOGRAPHY
Page: 14576

On 12 March 2009 Reverend the Hon. Fred Nile asked the Minister for Health, representing the Premier, a question without notice regarding pornography. The Premier provided the following response:

The sale and screening of X-rated material is strictly prohibited under NSW law and tough penalties apply, including penalties of up to 150 penalty units or 2 years imprisonment for an individual and 300 penalty units for a corporation where X-rated material is shown or sold to a minor.

In addition, last year, the Government introduced the Crimes Amendment (Sexual Offences) Act 2008 implementing recommendations of the Sentencing Council to create a range of new sexual offences including voyeurism and filming for an indecent purpose, and to double the maximum sentence for possessing child pornography from 5 to 10 years.

The NSW Government has also implemented strong laws against sexual violence. Recent measures include the introduction of the Criminal Procedure Amendment (Sexual and Other Offences) Act 2006 which amended criminal procedure and evidence law, improving the responsiveness of the criminal justice system to victims of sexual assault. This implemented key recommendations of the Sexual Assault Taskforce.
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